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A motion was made by Commissioner Losurdo, seconded by Commissioner 

Habel to adopt the findings of fact as presented by the petitioner and approve 

PZC 19-1-131, a major change to the River Main PUD for a height deviation to 

allow a building that measures 69’ in height and an FAR deviation to increase 

the FAR to 2.88 for the property located at 315 S. Main Street.

Aye: Athanikar, Bansal, Fessler, Hanson, Losurdo, Margulies, Habel, Van Someren, and 

Robbins
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5. Conduct the public hearing to consider a major change to amend Lot 11 of the Cantore 

Place Planned Unit Development to grant a conditional use in the B2 District to permit an 

automotive repair facility at the subject property located at 2643 Forgue Drive 

(Firestone-Naperville)- PZC 19-1-111

Scott Williams, Planning Services Team, gave an overview of the request.

Craig Cole spoke on behalf of the petitioner. 

Public Testimony:

Dave Innis, owner of Arbor Terrace, raised concern for the proposed use in 

regards to traffic and noise. 

Commissioner Losurdo inquired about the noise levels generated and if 

there are regulations in place. Staff clarified there are regulations that the 

petitioner would be required to comply with and Code Enforcement would 

be involved if any complaints were raised. The petitioner stated there have 

been noise studies completed and additional landscaping has been 

provided to reduce any generated noise. 

PZC closed the public hearing. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Losurdo, seconded by Commissioner 

Fessler to adopt the findings of fact as presented by the petitioner and approve 

PZC 19-1-111, a major change to amend the Cantore Place PUD to approve the 

final PUD plat and to grant a conditional use subject to the conditions as 

presented by staff for the property located at 2643 Forgue Drive.

Aye: Athanikar, Bansal, Fessler, Hanson, Losurdo, Margulies, Habel, Van Someren, and 

Robbins
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E.  REPORTS AND RECOMMENDATIONS:

1. Approve the minutes of the December 18, 2019 Planning and Zoning Commission 

meeting

A motion was made by Commissioner Fessler, seconded by Commissioner 

Losurdo to approve the regular meeting minutes of December 18, 2019.

Aye: Athanikar, Bansal, Fessler, Hanson, Losurdo, Margulies, Habel, Van Someren, and 

Robbins
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